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• Parish Priest: Very Rever-

end Archimandrite Chris-

todoulos Margellos 

• Parish Council President:  

Jim (Demetrios) Katsihtis 

• Philoptochos President:  

Eleni Giakoumopoulos 

• Sunday School  Directors:      

Susu Saba 

• Greek School:                     

Ilektra Kolokouri 

• Choir Director:                 

George Tzougros 

Growing in Our Faith 

Another New Year has come and gone, and we all find ourselves with a slew of New 

Year resolutions.  Hopefully we have been vigilant and sticking to our plan.  But a ques-

tion now must be raised.  Of all the resolutions we made, how many entail living a more 

Christ-centered life?  How many involved helping those around us in need?  How many 

are to grow in our faith?  

We have come to know that life is all about making ourselves better, losing weight, 

reading more etc.  But as we all remember from our days as students, in order to get bet-

ter you must study.  An athlete spends hours practicing and training in order to become 

the best.  Of course God given talent does play a role in things, but as people we were all 

given the ability to be saints, but it is only those who put an effort into their faith that can 

truly excel.  To put your all into your faith requires more then just going to Church every 

Sunday, and taking communion. Although those are definitely two steps in the right di-

rection, growing in faith involves a lot more then just that.   

A solid first step for growing in our faith is to read the Bible everyday.  To many 

people this seems like a burden, but if one reads a couple of chapters a day, one will be 

able to read the whole New Testament in one year.   Scriptural reading will help in your 

understanding of not only Christ’s ministry, but also will give you an understanding of 

the early church.  It also gives you a better understanding of the Liturgy.  We as Ortho-

dox have our Liturgies plucked out of scripture.  Everything that is done in Church has a 

scriptural basis, and knowing God’s word will cultivate your faith by leaps and bounds.   

Another very good way to strength your faith is through the act of prayer.  There are 

many different prayers in the Orthodox Church for every possible occasion.  One of the 

most popular little prayer services is the Compline.  In Greek in means “prayer after din-

ner”.  It is a wonderful prayer that is said in the evening before you go to bed.  It only 

takes about 10 minutes to say, and the whole family can participate.  Besides just this in 

most prayer books you can find Evening prayers, which are a bit shorter then a compline 

service, but still offer a lot to anyone.  Try to say prayers before and after meals, just to 

give thanks for all the blessings God has bestowed upon you.  

Prayer books are readily available in both Greek and English.  

Most Orthodox bookstores have a great selection of prayer 

books appropriate for all people. 

There are many more ways that we all can strengthen our 

faith, but the most important one is plain and simple.  We must 

want to actually grow closer to God.  Although He is always 

there and ready to help us along our path, He can do nothing if 

we do not want it.  It reminds me of the popular painting we 

see with Christ knocking on a door.  Now the question is, will 

we open the door? 





 

The Parish Council Update 
January 2023 

 

Officers:  Jim Katsihtis, President; Christy Chappell-Belkin, Vice President; Bruce Hansen, Secretary; 

Scott Storck ,Treasurer; Niko Papadopoulos, Assistant Treasurer 

Members: , Conn Choles, Peter Georgalan, Carol Griskavich, Nick Helser, Bill Margetis, Maria Mol-

zahn, Mike Smith. 

 

New Parish Council & Officers 

Congratulations to our new Parish Council members Peter Georgalan and Bill Margetis, and congratulations to 

Christy Chappell-Belkin who was elected by the Council to serve as this year’s Vice President!  May God 

bless their terms and service!  And thanks to Maria Molzahn for her faithful service as the past Vice President! 

 

A special thanks to John Soloninka whose term expired.  John has faithfully and tirelessly served this and oth-

er parishes on the Council for decades.  We give thanks to God for John (and Sue), and for his many years of 

service! 

 

GreekFest+ 

Peter Georgalan is the Chairperson of the GreekFest+ Committee.  Peter will be providing information, sched-

uling meetings, and informing the parish of ways in which we can all get involved and help to make Greek-

Fest+ a success and fun. 

 

Strategic Survey 

In the coming weeks, we will be sending you a survey to gather your thoughts and to help us shape our Strate-

gic Plan and priorities for the coming years.   

  

2023 Stewardship 

If you haven’t already, please return your Stewardship form and continue to pray for, and generously support, 

our parish.  Your stewardship helps support our worship, ministries, youth programs and facility expenses.  

Our goal is for stewardship to cover our operating expenses without the need for fundraisers.  Please help us 

reach that goal.  And please consider joining the Stewardship Committee to provide input and help us grow 

and engage our stewards in a life in Christ. 

 

Next Parish Council Meeting 

The next Parish Council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 21st at 7:00PM.  Parish Council meetings 

will typically be scheduled on the third Tuesday of the month.  

 

 

On behalf of the Parish Council, 

 

Jim 

407-408-3096 

jkatsihtis@gmail.com 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING:  Will be held on Tuesday, February 21st at 7:00 p.m. 

PHILOPTOCHOS MEETING:  On Tuesday, February 7th at 6:00 p.m. via Zoom. 

PHILOPTOCHOS MIDWINTER LUNCHEON:  Join us for the Philoptochos Midwinter luncheon on Sat-

urday, February 18th at the Madison Club. Reception at 11:30 am and luncheon at 12:30 pm. Cost is $37 per 

person and this includes lunch, gift and raffle ticket. See attached flier for registration Details.    

ADULT RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASS: A.R.E. classes are in full swing.  We are currently continuing 

the Book “The Orthodox Church”. We will have in person classes on Wednesday’s at 11:00 a.m. here at the 

church. We will also have a virtual zoom class on Thursday’s beginning at 6:30 p.m. The classes are the same 

and interchangeable. We look forward to continuing our journey together. 

WOMEN’S SPIRITUAL MEETING:  Women's spiritual  zoom meetings will be on Thursday, February 

23rd at 7:00 p.m.  If you are interested in participating and you haven't signed in yet please contact Peli Galiti 

at pegaliti@gmail.com  You will get the zoom link in your email. 

     All women from Assumption parish, St. Ignatius Parish and other parishes are welcome. 

SAVE THE DATE: PARISH OUTING TO THE MADISON CAPITALS GAME:  Once again our parish 

is going to be doing an outing for the Madison Capitols Hockey Team on Saturday, February 18th.  Just like 

last year we have a link to purchase tickets to the eagles nest with all you can eat and drink packages.  It is also 

Team USA Bobblehead night.  Packages are as listed. 

     -For kids 12 & under it is all you can eat and drink for $17 

     -For adults with no alcohol All you can eat or drink for $22 

     -For adults all you can eat & drink including Alcohol for $28 

This will be a great game to attend with the whole family.  Come cheer on our Madison Capitals to defeat the 

Omaha Lancers on February 18th at 7:05 p.m. at the Bob Suter's Capital Arena. Link for tickets is below 

https://tickets.madcapshockey.com/events/21868-omaha-lancers-vs-madison-capitols?

promo_code=greekchurch 

DONATIONS FOR RELIGIOUS ARTICLES: Many of the sacred items on this list are to be donated to 

replace others, which due to time and usage throughout the years can no longer be used in worship services.  

Still others are needed so that we may worship in the proper way /according to our Orthodox Faith. 

     If there is anyone wishing to donate: 

 15 Hanging Vigil Lamps   - $100 - 10 Donated 

 Censor Stand with Procession candles - $1,050 

 Gospel Stand     - $450 - Donated 

 Portable Icon Stand    - $750 

 Artoclassia Stand    - $350 - Donated 

 Holy Thursday Candle Stand   - $400 - Donated 

 Elevation Tray with Cross   - $1,200 

     If anyone has any questions concerning this list, please contact Fr. Christodoulos for more information and 

details. 

PILGRIMAGE TO THE HOLY LAND & CONSTANTINOPLE:   I have been blessed to lead a few trips 

to the Holy Land as a priest and I plan to lead another one for our parish here at Assumption.  The dates and 

price have now been finalized.  We will depart on Wednesday, November 8th in the evening.  We will be re-

turning on Sunday, November 19th.  The total cost of the Trip will be $4,363 and will include airfare, hotel, 

breakfast, dinner and all transportation.  We will have an informational meeting on Sunday, February 19th at 

12:30 p.m. in the boardroom.  This will also be available via zoom.  We will have a member of AMI travel on 

with us and possibly also Archbishop Aristovoulols of Madaba who will also be one of our guides.  Consider 

joining us for this once in a lifetime opportunity to see where Jesus walked, lived, died & resurrected.  We nor-

mally meet with both the Patriarchs of Jerusalem and Constantinople.  We will have a meeting soon and will 

send out info as soon as we have it.  God Bless.  
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https://tickets.madcapshockey.com/events/21868-omaha-lancers-vs-madison-capitols?promo_code=greekchurch 
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Assumption Greek Orthodox Church 

11 N 7th Street 

Madison, WI 53704-4904 

Phone: 608-244-1001   Fax:  608-244-1565 

Email: office@agocwi.org 

www.agocwi.org 


